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 Minutes of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee Meeting of

 6th November 2008.

Present:

Elected Members:
Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor D. Keating

Councillor S. O’Connor

Councillor K. Warren

Councillor T. Ridge
Councillor C. Keane

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Sectoral Interests: Ms. D. Quinn, Community Forum

Council Officials: 
Mr. F. Coffey, Director of Transportation and County 

                           
Engineer   

Mr. P. Murphy, Senior Executive Officer

Mr J. McLoughlin, Senior Engineer




     
Mr. D. Ryan, Senior Engineer

Ms. H. Fallon, Senior Executive Engineer

                      
Ms. K. Gainford, Assistant Staff Officer (assigned)


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor K. Warren presided.
1.
Confirmation of Minutes

Minutes of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 4th September 2008 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed.

2. Presentation on Cycling in South Dublin  
D. Ryan gave an extensive presentation on the Cycle Strategy 2008-2010 including details on the existing and proposed cycle network and the proposed green route network.
The presentation also included recommendations on new policy initiatives and objectives which would form the cornerstone of the strategy and which would be included into the new Development plan.

Following contributions from Cllr. C. Keane, Cllr. S. O Connor, 

Cllr. P Cosgrave, Cllr. K. Warren and Cllr. D. Keating the proposed strategy was AGREED.
3. Presentation on Traffic Control & Monitoring System & Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) System
A. O. Mullane made a detailed presentation on the Automatic Number Plate  Recognition (ANPR) and Micro Processor Optimised Vehicle Actuation (MOVA) Programme 2008-2010.
In the course of the presentation it was noted that the ANPR system can be used to facilitate journey time analysis and route planning to show comprehensive journey complete times between public and private vehicles.  The system is also useful for route planning demonstrating virtual tolling/road pricing and will integrate with potential expansion of the systems beyond the Greater Dublin Area.

An expansion of the Council’s MOVA (Micro processor Optimised Vehicle Actuation) System for through put locations was detailed.

4. Aerodromes – South Dublin 
An Cathaoirleach, Cllr. K. Warren informed the Committee that as the time for the meeting had expired, she would be unable to take the report on Aerodromes in South Dublin.
An Cathaoirleach indicated that this matter would be taken as a priority at the next meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee.
The meeting concluded at 7.00 p.m.

 _______________                               _______________
Councillor K. Warren                            Date
Chairperson
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